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QUESTIONNAIRE RESULTS

In late March, a questionnaire was distributed to all present and recent
members to attempt to gain a measure of your interest in our Association and
to receive some feedback about last year's newsletters and January's Seminar
and Annual Meeting, which hadn't been as well attended as was hoped.

It is probably not too surprising that only 14 questionnaires were
returned, mostly from long-time members. However, I am told that a 30% reply
rate for questionnaires is nothing to be ashamed of.

The overall sense I get from reading the responses,and from direct
comments you've made to us, is that you've been very pleased with what we've
been doing. One voice called for more meetings and newsletters/year; another
was critical of the shift from the former ACSS to MAPSS with the latter's
"diluted" inclusion on non-soil scientists. I for one welcome and encourage
col leagues in closely related fields to join us so that we can have the
opportunity to learn from each other. From the results of the question
regarding seminar subject matter priorities, I have concluded that an agenda,
nearly, if not totally within the umbrella of soil science will best satisfy
your stated interests this winter.

Summarizing the results by category of seminar subject matter, interest
was strongest in the area of "land application of septage and solid wastes"
followed closely by "subsurface waste disposal and subdivisions" and "soil
survey and classification". Considerable interest was also expressed in
"erosion and sedimentation" and in "review of research in soil science in
Maine and the Northeast". The remaining categories of "legislation as it
relates to soil science", "forest soil research" and "agronomy research"
trailed in that order. The first three categories were the overwhelming
favorites, and this winter's seminar will certainly reflect these inputs.

Finally, as to meeting location and schedul ing, a majority preferged
Bangor over Augusta. Most prefer a weekday in January, so I am selectlng
January.a26), 1984 . . o 8:45-4:00 . ., so that there w1ll'be time for a little
more interaction than has marked recent meetings along w1?h gbqut 7 speakers
and a brief business meeting. Some exciting ideas as to 1nd1y1dual speakers
have been suggested - more to come in December. In the meantime, mark down

the date in your calendar!

Ralph S. Baker
President

Soil Survey and Taxonomy Reference Materials

REPEAT OFFER -

i ilable, at cost, updated sets
ast year, we again offer to make ava ; ; -
of th:sféllow{ng gtems which are indispensable to anyone engaged in the

practice of soil science in Maine:
A, Set of ngstablished Series" sheets for Maine

B. Set of "Soil Interpretation Record" sheets for Maine
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C. Set of SCS Soil Survey Manual (those chapters which are published
so far, 1979-83)

D. For those who received materials last year, we'll make supplements
available of A, B and C above.

This time we must ask that anyone interested contact R. Baker (326-4254)

or Star Route Box 24, Penobscot, Maine 04476, indicating which materials

he is interested in. Once the number of orders is known, it will be

possible to inform you as to costs. For those who need a rough idea, A will
probably be approximately $11.00, B- $9.00, C- $11.00 and a complete
supplement $7.50. These are necessarily rough estimates since the availa-
bility of copying at rock bottom prices from SSRI at UMO is up in the air.
Also, we are constantly receiving new materials since SCS makes them avail-
able to MAPSS as a courtesy. Note: Chapter 4 of the new Soil Survey Manual
entitled "Examination and Description of Soils in the Field" is an invaluable

reference!

NATIONAL COOPERATIVE SOIL SURVEY NEWS ITEMS - J. Ferwerda

Ralph S. Baker, Associate
Star Route, Box 24
Penobscot, Maine 04476

National Cooperative Soil Survey News Items:

1. The Soil Conservation Service has hired three additional soil scientists.
They are Janet Engle, Ray Houston and Ron Olson. Janet Engle and Ray
Houston are assigned to the soil survey party at Dover-Foxcroft and will
work on the "Big Woods" soil survey. Janet is a forestry graduate,
University of Maine, and comes from New Jersey. Ray is a graduate of the
University of Idaho and comes from Idaho. Ron also is he adquartered at
Presque Isle and has completed work for a MS degree at Michigan State.
Ron is scheduled to do basic soil service work in Aroostook County and

help with mapping in the "Big Woods" survey.

2. Six soil scientists from Florida have completed working in Maine for the
summer on an exchange agreement between Maine and Florida. Three of the
Florida soil scientists were stationed in South Paris and worked on the
Oxford County Soil Survey. The other three were at Ellsworth and worked
on the Hancock County Soil Survey. During the 1983-84 winter season,
Maine will reciprocate by detailing six soil scientists to map soils in

Florida for the winter.
Vickie Tiblete has joined the SCS State Office Soils staff as a Carto-
grapher. She will be doing the map finishing for Knox-Lincoln Counties

Soil Survey.

J. A. Ferwerda
State Soil Scientist







